
St. John the Baptist Catholic Church   
Missionaries of the Precious Blood                   

Facebook St.  John the Baptist Catholic Church -  Glandorf  | YouTube: Search  glandorf st john's catholic church live stream 

Sunday, February 12, 2023                         Sunday, September 8, 2024  

WANT TO GET INVOLVED  

IN OUR PARISH? 

• If you are interested in 

becoming a Lector, 

Extraordinary Minister, Usher, 

Funeral Server, Choir, Spirit and 

Song Group and any other way.   

• If Interested in becoming a 

member on our Finance 

Committee or Parish Council 

Committee.  Please call the 

parish office for more 

information and to be put on 

the next ballot. 

 Call or email  the  Parish Office. 

Pastor: Rev. Matthew Keller C.PP.S. 
Email:  frmatt@glandorfstjohns.com 
 
Deacon: Don Inkrott 

 

PARISH OFFICE BUSINESS HOURS 

       Monday—Friday, 9:00am - 5:00pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:30pm—1:30pm 

Phone:  419-538-6928 

Sacramental Emergencies :   

419-778-9339 

Fax:  419-538-6147 
 

Website:  www.stjohnglandorf.org 

Address:  PO Box 48, Glandorf, OH  45848 
 
Business Manager: Ashley Duling 
Email:  bmanager@glandorfstjohns.com 
 
Administrative Assistant:  
Michelle Horstman 
Email:  admin@glandorfstjohns.com 
  

Music:  Dan Ellerbrock  

Maintenance:  Joe Schroeder 

Janitors:  Mark Klausing (Church),  

                 Mark Kaufman (Parish Center) 

Cemetery Caretaker-Manager:   

Jeff Gerding 

 
Preschool Administrator:  Lori Rump 
Email: preschool@glandorfstjohns.com 
Phone:  419-538-6264 
 
K-4th Religious Education:   
Tammy Schmitz 
Email:  k4ccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
Phone:  419-538-6335 
 
5th-8th Religious Education:   
Mindy Recker 
Email: jrhighccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
Phone:  419-538-6897 
 
High School Religious Education:   
Jennifer Warnecke 
Email:  hsccd@glandorfstjohns.com 
Phone:  419-538-6897     
 
 
Parish Council President:  Mike Karhoff 
Finance Committee Chairperson:  
Luke Recker 
Altar Rosary Society President:  
Abby Nussbaum 
Men’s Society President:  Derek Maag 

PARISHIONERS 

• New Members  
• Any status or address changes 
• To keep informed, register for 

Bulletin and Parish Notifications 
by email or visit St. John’s website 

Call or email the Parish Office 

OUR MISSION 

Founded by Jesus Christ, St. John the Baptist Catholic Church is the heart of 
Glandorf. At the heart of our faith are the Sacraments which St. John’s is here to 
evangelize, catechize, and celebrate all of God’s people to set their hearts on fire in 
passionate love of God and neighbor. 

 

CYO SPORTS  

 

DIOCESAN POLICY FOR CYO SPORTS – All 

players must be members of the 

sponsoring parish and/or educational 

system of the parish in order to play on 

the parish team.  PARISH POLICY FOR 

HIGH SCHOOL CYO  Playing any sports this 

year? You are expected to attend both the 

Fall & Winter sessions of High School 

Religious Education Groups or Grade School 

CCD Classes---plus 

weekend Saturday or Sunday Mass. This 

includes all players, coaches and their 

families. Attendance at these groups/classes 

will be monitored and reviewed.  For each 

class missed, beyond 4 classes you will be 

sitting out one game.  Parents, if your child is 

sick, please call or text  Jenn Warnecke at 419

-302-8465 before class. This also includes the 

PUTNAM COUNTY GRADE SCHOOL BOY’S 

& GIRL’S CYO SPORTING TEAMS.  We 

kindly ask the cooperation of all concerned as 

we implement this church policy for the good 

of our parish.     Fr. Matt & Mike Karhoff  
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On most Sundays when I am not vested for Mass, many of you know that I am dressed in my 
cassock, and Mission Cross. I wear my cassock so that I can wear my Mission Cross.  My 
Mission Cross is an outward sign that says I am a Missionary of the Precious Blood.  As 
Missionaries of the Precious Blood today we receive our Mission Cross at our Definitive 
Incorporation, when we promised that we will would be Missionaries of the Precious Blood for 
the rest of our lives. Another thing to note about our Mission Crosses is they are a kind of an 
heirloom; we receive them at our Definitive Incorporation and then after we die just before 
closing the casket it is taken out to be passed on.  Often, we might receive a Mission Cross 
from someone that had an influence on us. You might recall a few years ago Fr. Greg Evers, 
C.PP.S. received Fr. Gene Schnipke, C.PP.S.’s Mission Cross.  My mission cross came from Br. 
Hugh Henderson, C.PP.S. 
 In our scriptures today we are instructed to show no partiality, we called to welcome all 
equally into our church, and I must admit I like the sound of this instruction.  But I also must 
admit that following this instruction, living this instruction at times is not always easy.  Our 
scriptures today speak of showing preference to a man with gold rings on his fingers and 
dressed in fine clothes over a man dressed in shabby clothes on in our church.  It would seem 
to be easier to show welcome to the finely dresser visitor over the poorly dressed visitor.  I 
would also add that it is equally easy not to pay attention at all to our visitor that is here that is 
just trying to blend-in with the regulars and not be noticed. 
I met Br. Hugh when I was about seventeen or eighteen years old, I just finished a walk with my 
grandmother on the grounds of the Maria Stein Retreat Center.  On the inside of the Maria 
Stein Retreat Center our community was hosting a Brothers’ Symposium.  I was getting ready 
to get in my car to drive back home, when I saw a priest that I recognized, so I decide I would 
go over to say ‘hi’.  So, I went over and when I went over, he said ‘we are having a social, why 
don’t you come in.’  Everyone was business casually dressed and I just finished a walk I was 
casually dressed. I really did not want to go in, but I did not know how to say ‘no’.  So, I went 
in, the nice thing after a walk I was able to find a bottle of water.  Next thing I know an African 
American gentlemen recognized a strange face in the room came up to me, got close enough 
where I could smell the Pepsi on his breathe and began talking to me.  I must admit that I was 
a bit intimidated and overwhelmed by Br. Hugh coming up to talk to 
me. What we talked about that evening, I do not remember, but I do 
remember is Br. Hugh helping me to feel welcome and him giving me 
his business card and him insisting that I needed to visit him in 
Cincinnati. 
Like Br. Hugh helping the strange face to feel welcome. When come for 
Mass, we might encounter strange faces, some appearing to be rich, 
some appearing to be poor, and some just trying to fit in going 
unnoticed. Regardless of who it is, our scriptures today instruct us to 
help them feel welcome.  Who is it the Lord is inviting you to welcome 
to our church today? 
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Parental Baptism Class 
Sunday, September 15, 2024 from 9:00 – 10:30 AM, in Room 22 in the 
parish center presented by Don Inkrott.  

Pre-register by calling St. John’s Rectory 419-538-6928. Next class will 

be sometime next year. 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 St. Peter Claver 
7:35am Rosary 
8:00am  Communion Service-Deacon Don 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 
8:20am Rosary 
8:40am  Edna Gerdeman, Ray Fortman, Margaret & Ralph Dorman,  
              Karen Fortman, Carol Oukley, Chett Bryant, Dan Poulson,  
              Ann Renvi, Special Intention  

WEDNESDAY, SEPETEMBER 11 
7:15am-7:45am Confession 
7:35am Rosary 
8:00am Mary Jane Hunt(AN) 
6:30pm-8:15pm Adoration 
7:45-8:15pm Confession 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 12 
8:20am Rosary 
8:40am Anna Yaufman 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 St. John Chrysostom 
 7:15am-7:45am Confession 
 7:35am Rosary 
 8:00am L/D Lawrence Niese & Charlie Rieman Families, Jennie Schram,  
             Charlies Neate 
12:00pm Rosary 
6:00pm Wedding Rehearsal-Sharon Meyer 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 
7:35am Rosary 
8:00am Leon Sager 
8:30am Confessions 
1:00pm Wischmeyer/Sonnenberg Wedding 
4:00pm Confessions  
4:30pm  Father Gene Schnipke, Margaret Gillette, 
              L/D Barney & Judy Jewers Family, L/D Rudy Schroeder Family 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 15~24thSunday in Ordinary Time 
7:35am Rosary 
8:00am L/D George & Marciel Schroeder Family, 
             L/D Rita Jane Bockrath Family, David Brown 
10:30am  Mel Verhoff, JoAnn Otto, Lauren Schneeg, Nancy Schimmoeller 
11:30am Baptism - Fr. Matt 
12:30pm 5:00pm 2025 Pictorial Ministry Group pictures 

                                                   SERVERS 
Mon 8:00am No Mass 

Tue 8:40am Students 

Wed 8:00am Gene & Rose Warnecke 

Thurs 8:40am Students 

Fri 8:00am Ken & Paula Elchinger 

Sat 8:00am Kamryn Schroeder, Taten Brinkman, Jonathan Klear 

Sat 4:30pm Adam Maag, Ross Maag, Mylie Bockrath 

Sun 8:00am AJ Siefker, Makenna Siefker, Tyler Ruhe 

Sun 10:30am Libbie Niese, Hannah Brickner, Cole Morman 

   EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS  LECTORS 

Sat 4:30pm Steve Brown Reagan Miller 

  Sharon Brown Morgan Miller 

Sun 8:00am Deb Leopold Andy Gray 

    Deb Schroeder Deb Schroeder 

Sun 10:30am Tara Gerding Paula Siebeneck 
    Jane Moening Tim Hansen 

                                GIFT BEARERS  
Sat 4:30pm Ken & Marge Hanneman 

Sun 8:00am Brad & Lynette Schroeder 
Sun 10:30am Bill & Suzi Brinkman 

                                SEPTEMBER USHERS  
Sat 4:30pm Kevin Ellerbrock, Alex Ellerbrock, Sam Warnecke, 

Chase Maag 

Sun 8:00am Elton Schroeder, Joe Schroeder 

Sun 10:30am Mitch Gable, Charlie Schroeder 

COMMUNION TO MEADOWS: Suzi Brinkman, Paula Elchinger 
COUNTERS FOR SUNDAY: 7 
ROSARY NEXT SUNDAY: Cliff & Janet Schroeder 
SEPTEMBER FUNERAL ROSARY LEADERS: Suzi & Bill Brinkman,  
Cliff & Janet Schroeder, Paula & Ken Elchinger, Don & Elaine Inkrott,  
Dan & Judy Siefker, Rachel Nienberg 

Petition box for Medjugorje 
There is a box in the back of church to put your petitions that will 

be brought to Medjugorje.  The box will remain there until 

September 19.  Thank you. 

Catechetical Sunday 
Next Weekend, September 14th and 15th at all Masses. 
Each year, the Catholic Church in the United States designates the third 

Sunday in September as “Catechetical Sunday”— a day on which to celebrate 

and pray for the Church's mission to teach the Gospel to all people.   

Catechetical Sunday is an opportunity to thank catechists for the work that 

they do. It is also an opportunity for catechists to reflect on their call to share 

and live out their faith. On Catechetical Sunday, catechists are called forth to 

be commissioned for their ministry.  All those who teach the Catholic faith and 

share the Church’s teachings are catechists. Father Matt will give all catechists 

a blessing. 



SACRAMENTS 
BAPTISM 

Instruction is necessary when this is your first child.  
To arrange a baptism or register for the parental 
baptism class, please contact the Parish Office.  
 
PARENTAL BAPTISM CLASS (by Deacon Don)  
Parish Center Room 15   9:00am –10:30am    
 Upcoming classes:  September 15 

 
MARRIAGES 

Please contact the Parish Office six months in 
advance to start planning your wedding.  A marriage 
preparation class is required. 
 
MARRIAGE PREPARATION CLASS (REQUIRED)  
1-DAY CLASS organized by Dr. Craig and Wendy 
Imm in the Parish Center Cafeteria 
Sunday, November 3, 2024 at 8:00am   

 
RECONCILATION (CONFESSION) 

Wednesday 7:15am –7:45am, 7:45pm—8:15pm 
Friday 7:15am—7:45am  
Saturday 8:30am, 4:00pm—4:15pm 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Please call the Parish Office if you need a Priest for 
Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites.  If a Sacramental 
Emergency call 419-778-9339. 

HOLY ORDERS AND RELIGIOUS LIFE 

Contact the vocation office at the Toledo Diocese at 
419-244-6711 ext. 4945 or e-mail 
psmith@toledodiocese.org or contact the vocation 
office at the Missionaries of the Precious Blood 937-
228-9263 or e-mail vocation@cpps-
preciousblood.org.  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Wednesday 6:30pm—8:15pm  

1st Friday 1:00pm—4:00pm with Benediction 

1st Saturday 5:30pm -  8:00am 
   

INITIATION OF ADULTS INTO THE CATHOLIC 
FAITH (RCIA/OCIA)  

Is a journey through which interested adults and 
older children are welcomed and gradually 
introduced to the Roman Catholic Faith, Sacraments, 
Worship and way of life. In response to their 
inquiries, these people are properly instructed so that 
you can discern (through reflection and prayer) 
whether you are indeed called to Catholicism.  If you 
would like more information or want to register 
please contact the Parish Office.  The next session 
will start in the fall.  
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ACOLYTE DIACONATE CATECHESIS 

A few interesting things about acolyte, deacon, and priests. 

The Permanent Deaconate program for the Diocese of Toledo is administered by the 
Bishop’s office. The program typically only includes one active cohort, so that means 
that the next cohort of aspirants would begin in the fall of 2025 as our cohort is 
ordained.  
 
Every cohort of deacon candidates go through class work and development for 
human, spiritual, doctrinal, and pastoral formation. There are three main stages within 
the process. This includes typically one-two years of aspirancy, three years of 
candidacy, and Ordination to Holy Orders. Aspirancy is a time of spiritual discernment 
of the call from God. The formation process for candidates includes the Rite of 
Admission to Candidacy, the Rite of Institution of Lector, and the Rite of Institution of 
Acolyte. The Rite of Admission to Candidacy is when men are accepted as candidates 
into the diaconate by the Bishop. During the Rite of Institution of Lector, the Bishop 
hands each of the candidates a bible and instills in them the grace to officially proclaim 
sacred scripture during liturgy. At the Rite of Institution of Acolyte, candidates are 
instituted for service at the altar, to assist the Priest and Deacon.  
 
You're probably wondering “what is an acolyte?” I will try to explain the basic intention 
behind the Ministry of Acolyte and things you may see during Mass. Both the Ministry 
of Lector and Ministry of Acolyte are intended to increase the candidate’s knowledge 
and responsibility in the Liturgy of the Word and the Liturgy of the Eucharist 
respectively, as he prepares for ordination . The duty of an acolyte is to assist the 
priest and deacon with liturgical celebrations especially the celebration of the Mass. 
Originally the duty of an acolyte was to hold the light for the priest. Today the role of an 
Acolyte is similar to a mass server, but also may include preparation at the altar and 
purifying of the Eucharistic vessels during the Liturgy of the Eucharist. An Acolyte also 
has responsibilities outside of Mass as well; this would include bringing communion to 
the sick, exposing the Blessed Sacrament for adoration by the faithful, reposing the 
Blessed Sacrament after adoration, and instructing the faithful. 
 
Pay attention to the vestments worn by the servers, acolytes, deacons, and priests. 
Servers and acolytes generally wear an alb with a rope cincture around the waist or 
they may wear a cassock and surplice (as you may have seen our seminarian wear in 
the past). The deacon vests in an alb with a rope cincture around his waist and wears 
a stole laid on his left shoulder and across his body to help signify his role as an 
ordained deacon. Notice Deacon Don’s vestments. Sometimes the deacon will wear 
an outer vestment called a dalmatic which may look similar to the priest’s chasuble, 
but one simple, describable difference is that the dalmatic has sleeves. The priest 
typically vests in an alb with a rope cincture around his waist, a stole which goes 
around his neck and extends down both sides and an outer garment called a chasuble 
which does not have sleeves and only has an opening to place over his head.    
 
In order to receive the Sacrament of Holy Orders, a candidate for the diaconate 
receives ministries of Lector and Acolyte first. The Sacrament of Holy Orders consists 
of the Order of the Diaconate, Order of the Presbyterate (Priest), and Order of the 
Episcopate (Bishop). In fact, seminarians studying for the priesthood are ordained as 
transitional deacons about one year prior to their ordination to priesthood. Deacons 
receive the faculties to administer the sacraments of Baptism, Matrimony, give 
Homilies at Mass and other liturgical celebrations, and are able to celebrate funerals 
and offer blessings. Priests, of course, receive the additional faculties to share in 
persona Christi as witnessed in the sacraments of reconciliation, confirmation when 
designated by the Bishop, anointing of the sick, and Eucharist. 



Greetings everyone! 

I would like to share a little about the journey God is guiding me through. In 2019, God placed on my heart a 
call to pursue the Permanent Diaconate. Many of you are aware of my journey and have offered words of 
encouragement and prayers of support, and I am very grateful for all of the spiritual and emotional support 
you have given me. Thank you for your encouragement! I wanted to provide a quick update on my journey 
towards ordination and also share a few interesting things I have learned along the way. 
The Permanent Diaconate program in the Diocese of Toledo typically only includes one active cohort. So that 
means that the next cohort of aspirants would begin in the fall of 2025 as our cohort reaches ordination. Our 
cohort currently includes 13 men from throughout the diocese, including three men from Putnam County 
(counting myself). (The other two men are from Kalida and Columbus Grove.) 
 
Every cohort of deacon candidates go through class work and development for human, spiritual, doctrinal, 
and pastoral formation. This includes studies of scripture, philosophy, theology, Christology, church history, 
Canon law, Trinity, sacraments, and much more.  The current cohort I am a part of just finished up year three 
of formation and our anticipated Ordination to Holy Orders is in September of 2025 (September 13, 2025, 
10am Mass at the Rosary Cathedral, Save the date!).  
 
On September 28th, 2024, during 5pm Mass at the Rosary Cathedral, we will be instituted with the Rite of 
Acolyte. I invite all of you to join us during this special Mass. 
 
Through the Ministry of Acolyte, you will see me participating in Mass in a simple white alb and cincture 
similar to a mass server, this is considered the proper attire for an acolyte. The duties of an acolyte are 
similar to a mass server, but also may include preparation of the Eucharistic vessels and purifying of vessels 
during the Liturgy of the Eucharist. This will help me become comfortable with assisting at the alter in 
preparation of ordination as a deacon. 
 
Please note, I am not an ordained deacon and do not have the proper faculties to participate as a deacon. In 
order to become a deacon, candidates must receive the Sacrament of Holy Orders. The Sacrament of Holy 
Orders is received by Deacons, Priests, and Bishops. Refer to the Catechism Corner of this week’s bulletin for 
more information on these three levels of ordained men. 
 
I humbly ask for your prayers as I continue the journey toward ordination as a permanent deacon for the 
diocese. Thank you for your prayers and support, and feel free to ask me about my calling, the service of an 
acolyte or deacon, or other questions you may have. 
 
God Bless! 
 
Mike Karhoff 
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Providing Education on the  
CREIGHTON MODEL  

Fertility Care™ System  
to Empower Women and Couples to  

UNDERSTAND, MAINTAIN, and  
APPRECIATE their Health and  

Fertility in a way that is cooperative 
with our Catholic faith. 

Contact Wendy Imm, BSN CFCP for 
more information at 614-634-1043 or 
divinegracefertilitycare@gmail.com 

   
The mission of  

St. Catherine’s Embrace  
is to  reach out to, assist and 

embrace all families  in the St. 
George Deanery, regardless of faith 
affiliation, who have lost a child from  
miscarriage, stillbirth, or infant death.   

    Please call the rectory  

419-538-6928  



Thank you to all of you who have been continuing to 

make your Weekly/monthly contributions to your St. 

John’s parish family and for sharing your treasure, 

time, & talent with your St. John’s parish family!  

Give Online Today! 

Visit our website to get the E-Giving Form to fill out 

and return to the Parish Office.  It is located in the 

left  side above the Menu options.   

www.stjohnglandorf.org 

Heartbeat needs Baby wipes, 0-3 month plain white 

onesies, Enfamil formulas, Infant, Gentlease & Plant 

Based, 

Heartbeat Hours: Tuesday 1-5pm  and located on 

1225 E.  Third St. in Ottawa. 

Foods Needed at the Ottawa Food 

Pantry:  pineapple, mandarin oranges, pears, ready 

to eat soup, pancake mix, pop tarts or breakfast bars, 

boxed or canned potatoes, rice, dry beans, canned 

pasta, egg noodles, condiments, salad dressing, 

sloppy joe sauce, hamburger helper, spaghetti sauce, 

snacks.  Note:  Monetary gifts are also welcome.   

(Send in care of Trinity UM Church, 137 N. Pratt, 

 STEWARDSHIP  September 1, 2024 

Offering  

Loose $        1,653.00 

Adult Envelope $        6,403.00 

Children $            50.00 

Maintenance $          150.00 

Online Offering $        2,157.00 

Online Maintenance $          179.00 

Catholic University $           171.00 

Total Collection $     10,763.00 
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2024 GRAND-orf Club   

2024 GRAND-orf Club drawing 
and coffee & donuts will 

be September 8th by 

Mary and Clete 

Birkemeier in the Parish 

Center Cafeteria    Extra 

tickets are in the racks in the church 

vestibules. 

Please Include them in your prayers 

OUR FAITHFUL DEPARTED 

Please remember in your Masses and prayers the soul of  our faithful 

departed .  Our sincere sympathy is extended to their families, relatives, 

friends & neighbors of …. 

DON ALT 

 

WEDDING BANN 
I Samantha Freeman, of this parish, daughter of Anthony & Janice 

Freeman & Richard Knowlton, son of Richard & Linda Knowlton 

 

II Hannah Lehman of this parish, daughter of John & Denna Lehman 

& Zach Balbaugh of Sts. Peter & Paul, Ottawa, son of Jonathon & 

Michelle Balbaugh 

 

III Caden Sonnenberg of this parish, son of Brock & Cindy 

Sonnenberg & Hope Wischmeyer of Sts. Peter and Paul Parish, 

Ottawa, daughter of the late Alan and Suzy Wischmeyer. 

 

WELCOME TO OUR PARISH FAMILY 
JOSEPH AND JANICE CAHILL 

Pray For Those Who Have Gone Before Us  
The past 20 years  

Quinton C Schmenk 9/8/16 
Henry J Verhoff 9/9/14 
Melvin W Verhoff 9/9/15 
Ruth J Brown 9/10/04 
Clifford D Stehlik 9/10/08 
 

Rick E Young 9/10/08 
Mary Jane Hunt 9/11/12 
Leon Sager 9/11/14 
Karl J Meyer 9/12/01 
Arnold A Maag 9/15/11 

   THANK YOU! 

 A warm heartfelt THANK YOU  to Jeff and Elaine Gerding for keeping 

our Shrine looking spectacular and also to everyone who helped with the 

Shrine Mass last weekend! Fr. Matt, Deacon Don, Knights of Columbus, 

the Choir and Spirit and Song,  servers, lectors, Eucharistic ministers, 

ushers, the decorating committee, Mark and Lori Klausing , Mindy 

Recker and to everyone who helped us put it all away. We greatly 

appreciate all of  you! God bless you good and faithful servants of Jesus 

and St. John’s Parish family. 

A note from the keyboard ….   Choir season is soon upon us.  

First practice will be Thursday, September 12th at 7:00pm in the 

Church.  Past members and new members are invited!  We need of 

women’s voices.  Consider joining us as we prepare to enhance our 

Masses with music.  Remember, “ singing is praying twice”! 
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Mustard Seed Gift Shop normal business hours 
Tues, Thurs, & Fri 9:00am - 5:00pm;  

Wed 10:00am - 6:00pm; 
Sat 8:00am - 1:00pm 

Phone number 419-538-7220  www.mustardseedgiftshop.com 
Brenda Maag 419-235-3106   
 Julie Barlage 419-303-5366 

  High School Corner 

ANNOUNCEMENT FOR JUNIORS AND SENIORS 

Next Wednesday, September 11 juniors and seniors report 

to cafeteria for talk with Matt Schroeder.   

Parents are invited as well. 

Minutes for Parish Council/Finance Meeting 

May 14, 2024 

Combined Meeting with Finance Committee 
Thanks to the outgoing members: Kelly Morman, Becky Schroeder, Jon 
Leopold 
Welcome to the new members: Beth Trombley, Mary Ellen Klear, Doug Karhoff, 
Charlie Schroder 
1. Opening Prayer by Fr. Matt Keller 
2. Joint Parish & Finance Council Meeting Minutes from April 9, 2024 
meeting were reviewed. Matt Bockrath made a motion to approve the minutes, 
Kim Ansley seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
3. Parish Council Roles.  

The Parish Council & Finance Committee separated to discuss and vote for 
next year 

Results: 

•  President – Mike Karhoff 

• Vice President – Kim Ansley 

• Secretary – Carl Siefker 

• Religious Education Representative – Mary Ellen Klear 

• Town Relations Representative – Charlie Schroeder 

• Outreach Representative – Doug Karhoff 

• Liturgy Representative – Tara Gerding 

• Religious Vocation Representative – Beth Trombley 

• Youth Representatives – Council decided to invite Makenna Siefker 
and Cole Morman to be our youth representatives 

        The councils reconvened and continued the meeting 
4. Grounds Committee 

• Gym floor – Heritage Floor possibly start in mid July 

• Gym Ceiling (Acoustic) - Halker Drywall- Sent contract back but no 
timeline yet. 

• Gym Ceiling (Painting) – Stechschulte Painting- trying to get back 
with them to schedule work 

• Parish Center roof – Repairing curbing by 1987 addition and hope 
to do sections of the roof in stages. Received quote from Bo-Dec 
for around $10 per sq foot 

• Parish Center carpet – Did Scout room in basement and will do 
hallways this summer 

• Rental House – Cement poured and fencing to go up soon 

•  Summer Help – Hired 5 young men for classroom and 
landscaping work 

•  Torrance Sound – Putting 2 speakers by the galleries, work in 
choir loft, and hearing assist devices coming 

 
5. Blanchard Ave Access – Sent letter of intent to the Village and received 

letter from Bishop Thomas 
6. New Business  

• Eric Kaufman’s ordination to the Deaconate. Preaching at 8:00 & 
10:30 masses May 19th and reception in Parish center after. 

• Discussed the need of High School Youth Director 

• Events for the June 2 Corpus Christi feast day; June 1st decorate 
sidewalks after 4:30 mass, June 2nd procession with first 
communicates and all server to the shrine.  

• June 9th – Fr. Matt’s ordination anniversary. Fr would like to invite 
people to go to the Maria Stein Retreat Center for a visit. 

• June 14th - Workday at Carthagena. Fr. would like to invite youth to 
come and help out.  

• Adoration – Possibly starting in August Fr. would like to start 
ending adoration  with benediction at 10 am on Sunday 

http://www.mustardseedgiftshop.com
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Gym 

https://form.jotform.com/242345304164146 

www.signupgenius.com/

go/10C0A4DA9AC29A2FCC61-50560219-

volunteers#/ 

Arrive 15 minutes before your groups picture, so your group can get 
in order and ready for picture, so we can keep things moving.  

https://form.jotform.com/242345304164146
www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4DA9AC29A2FCC61-50560219-volunteers%23/
www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4DA9AC29A2FCC61-50560219-volunteers%23/
www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4DA9AC29A2FCC61-50560219-volunteers%23/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION ALL MEN 
Attention all men:  THAT MAN IS YOU!!  We invite EVERY man, young or 
old, to join us (every week if you can!)  Over 40 men in our parish 
attended regularly last year and we want you to see what you’re 
missing.  Help us spread the power of TMIY!  Bring a friend, neighbor, 
brother, and anyone else; let’s grow the number of men who are seeing 
and feeling the benefits of TMIY! How would you like to learn more 
about our Catholic faith? Become a better husband? Become a more 
loving father?  Build friendships with other like-minded men? Are you 
looking to deepen your relationship with God? Do you want to be the 
best man you can be?  

 
TMIY “APOSTLES OF THE NEW SPRINGTIME”, YEAR 12, Is Starting 
Saturday, September 14th, 6am-7:30am in the cafeteria.   
We are also offering Wednesday sessions again beginning September 
18th, 7pm-8:30pm in Room 22.  
Contact Mike Karhoff for more information @ 419-796-0763,   
mbkarhoff@bright.net Or text TMIY-GLANDORF to 84576 
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WANT TO BECOME CATHOLIC  

 OCIA, formerly known as RCIA, will be starting here in Glandorf 
St. John’s, beginning Monday evening, Sept. 9th, at 6:00pm to 
7:30pm in the school cafeteria.  If you have not yet made a 
commitment to participate whether to learn more about your 
Catholic faith or are considering  becoming a member of the 
Catholic Church, please come join us.  Call the rectory to sign up 
and we will plan to see you on Monday, Sept. 9th!  

https://rb.gy/9swxl5 

MISCARRIAGE AND INFANT LOSS MEMORIAL MASS  
OCTOBER 24 

Did you or someone you love lose a child through miscarriage, 
stillbirth or infant death? Come receive spiritual consolation at the 
third annual St. Catherine’s Embrace Memorial Mass. It will be 
held on Sunday, October 20 at 1:30 p.m. at Saints Peter and Paul 
Catholic Church, 320 N Locust St, Ottawa, OH 45875. All are 
welcome at this special Mass, whether your loss 
was recent or years ago. Those outside Putnam 
County are also warmly invited.  This Mass will 
fulfill the regular Sunday obligation.  
If you have questions about the Mass or St. 
Catherine’s Embrace  (an outreach ministry in 
Putnam County to support families who have 
experienced  miscarriage, stillbirth or infant 
loss), call or text Mary Beth Weisenburger at 
(419)980-8065, Ruth Gerding at (567)204-1275 
or Jill Streicher at (419)796-0637.  The 2024 Toledo Diocesan Council of Catholic Women Fall Convention 

Will be held on Saturday, September 28, at the Sorrowful Mother Shrine, 4106 

State Route 269, Bellevue, OH 44811. Registration begins at 8:30 a.m., and the 

Conference starts at 9:00 a.m. and will close at 3:00 p.m. Richard Lane who is the 

Director of Evangelization at St. Patrick of Heatherdowns will speak about 

“Mary’s Spirit in Martha’s World”. The day also includes Mass, the Rosary and 

installation of officers. There will be time to tour the Shrine grounds and visit the 

shop. A basket raffle will also be held. 

The cost is $30 per person and includes a continental breakfast and lunch. Checks 

may be made payable to Toledo Diocesan Council of Catholic Women and mailed 

to St. Ignatius Parish, Attn: Sue Hopkins, 212 Stadium Road, Oregon, OH 43616. 

Registration closes September 20. Please include your name and parish. Email 

registration may be made to Rita Borgelt, TDCCW 

President, hborgelt@bright.net or phone 419-796-9168. 

mailto:mbkarhoff@bright.net
https://rb.gy/9swxl5
mailto:hborgelt@bright.net
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